
Summer Youth and Children’s Workshop:                  7th January 























 
Melanie Moreau Directed the Children’s workshop, and again she did a sensational job. Anne Bellavance 

came out of retirement to once again support the Children’s workshop as staff. Anita Burfield also came on 

as a first time staff and did a fantastic job. In this workshop Melanie pioneered having professional 2nd gen 

and elder members to come in a give educational activities. Yeyeong Babb came to teach about native 

animals and flora, Sarah Boyd held a session with the kids and Chris Bruce taught them how to cast a 

fishing line and harvest vegetables. Jacinta Darbishire taught them about flowers and made natural tiaras 

with them. 













 



The Youth workshop was a great success this year. Despite an unusually small number of participants a 

great connection of heart was developed among the members. Cassie Anania, and Esther Park were first 

time staffing as MCs and they did a sensational job. Carlos Moriarty was Activity & sports staff, he was also 

staffing for the first time and was a natural. Vlad Odjou was also an amazing supporting staff. The HTG 

missionaries were invaluable to the effort, providing so much support and care. The workshop was DP 

focus, with lectures being directly Divine Principle content. Activities ranged from sports, to hikes and the 

internal activities.  

 

We are so grateful to all the members who supported. A special Thank you to Renalyn Samonim who took 

on the role of head chef. Also a huge thank you to Rev Yutaka and Rev John for their love, lectures and 

support. 





 

A Team Witnessing:                     14th January 

 
We met an awesome lady at the Tibetan Buddhist centre called Chloe. She knew about the FFWPU as we 

had already given Mother’s autobiography to another Tibetan Buddhist elder. They have the book in their 

bookshelf. She wanted to know ‘when are we having an event for Religious Harmony? We are gave a flyer 

that Yves has and the booklet of How to Gain Spiritual Help. Great contact! We couldn’t find any Christian 

Churches open and it was very hot! -Candace & Debbie 



Sewerage connection finally completed:         14th - 16th January 

 
At long last the Saga of the sewerage connection is finally 100% complete. Let us look towards the next 

great upgrade. 

Australia Day Hyojeong Nuri:              26th January 



 
The last Sunday this month was both Australia Day and Hyo Jeong Nuri. We had special Australia Trivia and 

Tsuneko Babb demonstrated some Karate for us. We all need to keep strong in mind and body. Aju! 

 

 


